
PTO Meeting September 10, 2018      page 1 of 1 

 

CCS PTO Board Meeting, attendance taken, shown on attendance sheet. 
 
Reviewed prior months minutes, approved motion by Tracey Starr; seconded by Sarah Rupe 
Reviewed Treasurer’s report, approved motion by Sarah Rupe; seconded by Tracey Starr  
 
BOOK FAIR: we didn't make any cash profits but made some scholastic credits. 
 
SPIRIT WEAR: sales are going well and Tracey ordered more adult sizes because we ran out. We plan to 
sell on Thursday night at the PeeWee basketball/cheer meeting. 
 
PARAGON fundraiser began today and will run to September 24.  The Mega Party will be on November 
30.  30-minute Sky Zone passes from Fairview Heights will be provided as an incentive.   
 
ASSEMBLY:  Sarah Mills provided information from Klein Orthodontics for an October assembly.  
Since it will be National Orthodontic Health month, Klein Orthodontics will bring a Smile Squad to give 
interactive educational presentations on the importance of oral health and overall healthy habits. 
 
FALL VENDOR FAIR:  Saturday, November 3.   
October 29 is the cutoff date for vendors to sign up. 
So far we have 11 vendors showing interest.   
 
CORONATION:  Rules were brought up and discussed because last year one coronation student did not 
pay his contribution of $35 to be a part of the court.  If this student wants to be involved in Coronation 
this year, it will be required of him to pay for last year's fee plus this year's fee. 
 
SANTA'S COTTAGE is confirmed for December 11-13 and a half day on December 14.  Shawnda 
Cushman will oversee this.  The board approved $3,000 to open the cottage.  The location where the 
cottage will be held is unknown at this point. 
 
We reviewed a bill for Big Dawg Disposal for dumpster use, which was partially used to clear out the Bus 
Barn which had some PTO carnival items. However, since the dumpster did not appear to be specifically 
ordered just for PTO use, the board elected to not pay the bill and have Tracey Starr turn the bill in to 
Kyla Beaver to pay from the school funds. 
 
It has been made aware to us that the teacher/student Crisis bags are out of date and low in number.  We 
recommended that the Student Council look at this issue and continue these Crisis bags as they have in 
the past. 
 
The board reviewed 2 Teacher and Staff PTO Questionnaire forms that were turned in for feedback on 
how the PTO helps the classes and to make the PTO better.  The teachers would like for us to contribute 
financially to their classroom needs but due to the number of teachers we now have, it drains the account 
too quickly to give a worthy amount to make a difference.   
 
Discussion was made concerning a new Globe for the library as the current Globe is out of date.  Sarah 
Rupe motioned to spend $400 for a new one; Sarah Mills seconded. 
 
Sarah Rupe drew from the names that were put in the bucket at the Open House for the Paragon basket.  
The winner is Lori Kell. Sarah to notify Lori to pick up the basket at the main office. 
 
Sarah Rupe motioned for President Rick Starr to approve the 2018-2019 Bylaws.  Tracey Starr seconded.  
Motion to adjourn by Tracey Starr; seconded by Sarah Mills.   


